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Third Decennial Interna-
tional Conference on
Nosocomial Infections

Preventing Nosocomial Infec-
tions: Progress in the 80’s, Plans
for the 90’s, was held July 31-
August 3, 1990, in Atlanta, Geor-
gia. This Third Decennial Inter-
national Conference was spon-
sored by the Centers for Disease
Control and the National Foun-
dation for Infectious Diseases and
attracted well over 1,500 atten-
dees from 30 countries.

There were 99 oral presenta-
tions and 174 poster presenta-
tions, selected from over 400 sub-
missions. The topics ranged from
methicillin-resistant Staphylococ-
cus aureus and aminoglycoside-
resistant enterococci to measures
of intrinsic patient risk, particu-
larly in the surgical setting. The
use of nosocomial infections as a
generic quality screen by PROs in
Ohio was a lively topic of discus-
sion. Clearly, infection control
practitioners will need to be in-
volved more directly when noso-
comial infections are used as a
PRO quality indicator.

The Third Decennial Confer-
ence also provided a forum for the
National Nosocomial Infection
Surveillance System to demon-
strate the usefulness of data it
collected with its intensive care
unit, high-risk nursery and surgi-

cal patient components from 1986
through 1990. This was the first
time that this data, which in-
cluded more specific denominator
information, had been presented.

The conference also featured a
“late breakers” session at which a
number of “hot” items were dis-
cussed, including the July 27,
1990 MMWR report on possible
transmission of human immu-
nodeficiency virus to a patient
during an invasive dental proce-
dure.

SHEA Luncheon,
Business Meeting
and Lecture

The SHEA annual luncheon,
business meeting and lecture will
be held in Atlanta, Tuesday, Oc-
tober 23, 1990, during the week of
the Interscience Conference on
Antimicrobial Agents and Chemo-
therapy. The luncheon will be
held at the Omni International
Hotel, from 12 noon until 1:30 pm,
with on-site registration begin-
ning at 11 Am. John V. Bennett,
MD, Director for Scientific Af-
fairs, Task Force for Child Sur-
vival, Jimmy Carter Presidential
Center, Atlanta, will speak on
“Infection Control-A Personal
Transition From the Hospital to
the Community.”
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SHEA Board Meeting

The SHEA Board met Tues-
day, July 31 in Atlanta during the
Third International Conference
on Nosocomial Infections.

Dr. William Scheckler, Chair-
man, Publications Committee, re-
ported on the status of negotia-
tions with journal publishers. The
final Publication Committee re-
port will be made at the annual
meeting.

Dr. Glen Mayhall reported that
he has interviewed a number of
potential management firms and
has narrowed the field to three
choices, which he will be review-
ing in more detail. He will make a
final recommendation at the next
SHEA Board meeting in October.
He noted that, in addition to the
usual dues collection and office
functions, the management firm
would help in planning an annual
scientific meeting.

Dr. Goldmann noted that the
1990 SHEA/CDC course at Coco-
nut Grove, Florida went swim-
mingly. With each presentation,
the course continues to improve.
Negotiations are currently under-
way for the next course offering,
which is tentatively set for May
1991, in Chicago, under the co-
sponsorship of SHEA, CDC, and
the American Hospital Associa-
tion. Because of the enthusiastic
physician interest in the course,
the number of spots for attendees
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